College Planning Committee – Meeting Notes

October 3, 2013 

Attendees
Present: Jim Haynes, Letha Jeanpierre, Brian Murphy, Mallory Newell, George Robles, Randy Bryant, Jason Bram
Overview
The group approved the minutes from the June 2013 meeting; they will be posted on the planning web page. We reviewed the web page, what is available on the webpage and the charge of the committee. It was determined that the group is closely following the charge it was assigned by College Council. The group then reviewed the Master Plan Update document. It was discussed that some of the indicators that were developed based on the ARCC report needed to be updated based on the new Student Success Scorecard which replaced the ARCC report. These changes will need to be considered when revising the Master Plan in 2014-15. The group discussed the indicators where we are doing well and where improvement was needed. The group reviewed the planning and SLO processes that were completed in 2012-13 and included in the document. The report will be shared with College Council and Academic Senate as well. 
The committee then reviewed the planning chart, led by Haynes, which he updated to include a Reflection Year following the Comprehensive Program Review. The Reflection Year is intended to take time to carefully review the Comprehensive Program Review information which will be sued to inform the Master Plan revision happening in the same year. This will also give the PBTs the opportunity to make adjustments and revisions to the APRU form for the following year. It can also be used to discuss how the equity plans will be included in the new APRU. Haynes, Bryant and Newell will meet with President Murphy to discuss the idea of adding a Reflection Year to the planning cycle. 
The committee then discussed the Mission Statement Taskforce proposal; the proposal was approved and will be brought to College Council on October 10th. The group further discussed the ACCJC recommendation to “clearly define the student population we serve” within our mission statement. It was still unclear what the commission is looking for as we believe that we “serve students from every background”. The taskforce, once formed, is scheduled to begin meeting in November and have a final draft to College Council by March, 2014. 

The committee reviewed the planning calendar and was glad to remove a lot of the items having to do with budget cuts and reductions and replace them with planning items such as tenure notices being sent to faculty. The calendar will be shared with College Council and posted on the planning page. 

The group reviewed the goals for the committee set at the June 2013 meeting for 2013-14. It was confirmed that we will be able to complete our goals this year. The group will participate in the mission statement revision process and will meet again as a whole in February to review the outcomes of the taskforce. 
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